
“… may they all be one” 

Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Year A 15 January 2023 

Dear Parishioners, 

 

The news that George Cardinal Pell passed away in 

Rome after complications arose associated with a hip 

replacement surgery, came to my knowledge just 

minutes before I celebrated our 9:00am Wednesday 

Parish Mass in the Holy Trinity Church, Banyo.  I was 

saddened by the news.  But, regrettably, there will be 

a good number of Australians (people who were either 

victims or friends and relatives of sexually abused 

children, or simply people who steadfastly believed 

that Cardinal Pell was guilty of sexual abuse even after 

The High Court of Australia unanimously quashed 

those very same convictions 7-0), who will be rejoicing 

after learning of his death.  It seems to me that 

Cardinal Pell was a whipping boy being blamed by all 

and sundry for instances of sexual abuse that 

occurred beyond his personal jurisdiction as 

Archbishop of Melbourne and Sydney.  The vitriol that 

he received from the general public and some media 

organisations as he arrived each day for his court 

hearings was atrocious.  But he stoically bore the 

brunt of that abuse, much in the same way that Our 

Lord bore the abuse of the soldiers and onlookers as 

he carried his Cross to Calvary, and once there, to be 

nailed to it and to die. As a Cardinal, he rightly 

deserves our respect and admiration for his pastoral 

leadership and his orthodoxy to the Faith.  May his 

soul and the souls of all the faithful departed rest in 

eternal peace.  Amen. 

 

Thank you to the kind way that you welcomed me into 

this Parish at last weekend’s Sunday Masses.  So many 

of you gave me your names as you introduced 

yourselves to me, but honestly, it was a case of 

information overload; I will forget many of your 

names, so I apologise in advance for not remembering 

who all of you are.  In time, I will came to identify 

many of you by your names and faces. 

 

During my address to all who attended my four 

Sunday Masses, I shared a little about my family and 

my calling to the vocation of the priesthood. I also 

said that I would share with you more of my life story 

across the coming weeks.  I would like to begin by 

précising my priestly career: 

 

8 December 2001 – Ordained Deacon, St Joseph’s 

Church, Murgon.  I served my diaconate period in the 

Kingaroy Nanango Parish, assisting Fr Pat Cassidy. 

5 July 2002 – Ordained Priest, St Stephen’s Cathedral, 

Brisbane.  I was appointed as Priest-in-residence, 

Murgon Parish until 31 December 2002, whilst the 

Parish Priest was absent on sabbatical leave. 

2003 – 2004 – Associate Pastor, Redcliffe City Parish, 

assisting Fr Peter Gillam. 

2004 – 2009 – Parish Priest, Murgon. 

2010 – 2012 – Parish Priest, North Ipswich and Parish 

Administrator, Leichhardt. 

2013 – 2015 – On Loan to Lismore Diocese, and 

served as Parish Administrator, Wauchope. 

2016 – Hospital Chaplain to the Royal Brisbane and 

Women’s Hospital, Herston 

2017 – 2022 – Parish Priest, Moorooka Salisbury. 

 

My appointments and placements across 21 years 

(almost) of priestly service, many in rural settings, 

provide me with a breadth of priestly experience that I 

hope I will be able to use in my current 

appointment.  I anticipate that this appointment will  

in all likelihood be my final one before my anticipated 

retirement in April, 2031.  In the meantime, we all 

have a busy task ahead of us: preparing for the 

commemoration and celebration of the centenary of 

Corpus Christi Church, Nundah, in 2026.  Please lend 

a hand in making this event a memorable one. 

 

May god bless you all! 

 

Fr Dan Redhead 

Parish Priest  

 

Our Mission is to be a united, sharing and inclusive Catholic Parish. 

Our aim is to be open, welcoming and responsive  

to the diverse needs within our parish and the community. 

Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish 
 

Banyo, Nudgee, Nudgee Beach, Nundah, Virginia and sections of Clayfield, Northgate and Wavell Heights 

Our mission is to be a welcoming, prayerful, embracing parish, united in 

Christ, strengthening the faith and transforming the spiritual life of the 

community.  We aim to be caring and responsive, sharing the Good 

News, and living the values of the Gospel. 

‘Acknowledgement of Country 

We, the parishioners of the Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish, acknowledge the 

Turrbal People who are the Traditional Custodians of this land. We pay respect 

to the Elders past, present and future and extend that respect to all Aboriginal 

and Torres Strait Islander People. 

 

Our reconciliation Action Plan and our Laudato Si’ Action Plan are works in 

progress. 

PARISH DIRECTORY 
 

Corpus Christi Church   65 Bage Street, Nundah   

Holy Trinity Church    352 St Vincent’s Road, Banyo  

 

Parish Priest:      Rev  Fr  Daniel Redhead          

              pp.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au                   

             

Parish Office:    136 Buckland Rd, Nundah  4012   

      Ph:  3324 3870    

      Monday - Friday 9.30am - 4.30pm  

      nundah@bne.catholic.net.au    

Parish Website: www.banyonundahcatholic.org.au 



Please Pray for  

Those who are sick:  

Justin Carr, Harry White, Emilia Long, Alexander Diestel, 

Kateri Byrnes, Lynette Bevis, Gordon Elsmore, Graham 

Byrnes,  Norm Mansini, Philip Kerr, Robbie Minns, Karen 

Kelly,  Martha Ochoa,  Catherine Thun, Clare Lansley, 

Kathleen Smiley, Carol Azzopardi, Shirley Tunny, Lyn 

Lord, show them your loving care 
(If you know someone who no longer requires to be included on this 

list, please contact the Parish Office.  Thank you.) 

 
Recently Deceased 

Rev Fr Thomas Pulickal sob 

Cardinal George Pell 

Jack Lansley — Funeral 10am Monday  

 at Corpus Christi, Nundah 

 

Anniversaries 

Noel Cavanagh 

                       ay they rest in peace 
 

The Holy Father’s Intentions for January 
For educators 

We pray that educators may be credible 

witnesses, teaching fraternity rather than 

competition and helping the youngest and 

most vulnerable above all. 

 

The month of January is dedicated to the Holy 

Name of Jesus.  

 

Stewardship 
“Now the Lord has spoken who 

formed me as his servant from the 

womb...”              ISAIAH 49:5 

 

God have given each of us different gifts.  In order for 

God’s plan to work, you have to do what God is calling 

you to do and I have to do what God is calling me to 

do.  And guess what?  God has given each of us a 

different plan!  So, stop comparing yourself to others.  

Don’t let envy and jealousy enter your life.  Be thankful 

for the gifts God has given you and become the saint 

that God is calling you to be. 

 

A Vocation View 
A VOCATION VIEW: Isaiah's vocation was to be 

a light to the nations. Nations and 

neighbourhoods need missionaries - lay, 

clergy and religious. Listen to the call! 

 

HELP SUPPORT YOUR PARISH 

A ‘Tap and Go’ facility is available in both our 

parish churches.  This may suit some who no 

longer use cash.  A large amount of parish 

funds comes electronically via debit and credit 

card.  Some parishioners prefer to use Parish Giving 

envelopes and some place their cash donations on the 

collection plates at Mass.  The Tap is set at $10.00 per 

transaction.  Two taps = $20.00. Etc. Etc.!  Thank you 

for your financial support of your parish.  

LITURGY TIMES 
 

SUNDAY MASSES  

Holy Trinity, Banyo   7.30am 

        5pm  

Corpus Christi, Nundah 6pm Saturday evening 

        9.30am 
 

WEEKDAY MASS  

Monday 16 January 

 7am Mass at Corpus Christi, Nundah 
 

Wednesday 18 January  

 9am Mass Holy Trinity, Banyo 
   

Thursday 19 January  

 6:30pm Mass at Holy Trinity, Banyo 
 

Friday 20 January  

 St Fabian, pope, martyr & St Sebastian, martyr 

 9am Mass at Corpus Christi, Nundah 
 

SACRAMENTS 
 

SACRAMENT OF MERCY (PENANCE) 

Saturday 4pm—5pm at Holy Trinity Church, Banyo or 

contact Fr Dan at the Parish Office to arrange a time. 
 

BAPTISM  

2nd & 3rd Saturday of the month 

Please contact the Parish Office during office hours.   

At least THREE months notice is required. 

 

FIRST PENANCE, CONFIRMATION,  

FIRST COMMUNION 

Annually.  Please contact the Parish Office 

 

MARRIAGE 

Please contact the Parish Office. 

At least SIX months notice is required. 

 

SICK CALLS, COMMUNION TO THE SICK 

Please contact the Parish Office. 

PROPER OF THE MASS  
 

 Liturgy of the Word 
 

 

Responsorial Psalm 

(R.)   Here I am, Lord; 

 I come to do your will. 
 

Gospel Acclamation 

Alleluia, alleluia! 

 The Word of God became flesh and dwelt among us. 

 He enabled those who accepted him to become  

 the Children of God. 

Alleluia! 
 

Profession of Faith 

Nicene Creed  
 

     Liturgy of the Eucharist 
 

Penitential Rite 3B 

Preface for Sundays in Ordinary Time I 

Eucharistic Prayer II 

Memorial Acclamation I We proclaim your death, O 

Lord 

Readings — Sunday 22 January 

3
rd

 Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 Isaiah 8:23—9:3 

1 Corinthians 1:10-13, 17 

Matthew 4:12-23 


